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There were a number of improvements throughout the Town in 2018. 

 

Senior Center 
Replaced the bathroom, hallway and  

reception area flooring. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New outdoor lighting  

was installed. 

 

 

 

Paved the Autoware parking lot. 

 

 

Williams Field Playground 

The new, donated seesaw  

was installed. 

 



Transfer Station 

A new roof was installed over  

the trash compactor.  

 

 

Radiant heat was  

installed in the recycling booth. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cell Service 

The new cell tower was put into service. 

 

 

Painting  
Painting was done at the Meeting House 

. 

Meeting House 
Benches were repaired and reset at the Meeting House. 

  

Elliott Field 
The Elliot Field  

dugout was  

repaired by  

volunteers from  

MTD. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Message Sign Installed at Police 

Department, Rescue and Fire Department 

Materials acquired from Competition Complex 

and donated labor from all Departments 

including Highway. 

Flooding 
 



After 18 months of study and analysis, a plan was designed to reduce 

flooding of residences and commercial space in Canaan Village. 

 

The plan is simple. It requires that we increase the flow of water under 

the Rail Trail behind Williams Field so that it doesn’t back up enough 

to enter the businesses on Route 4 or crest over onto Depot Street. The 

Rail Trail is a dam that will back up the water onto these streets unless 

there is a bigger channel through it. 

 

The only practical way that this can be accomplished is to replace the  

existing trestle with a 90 foot clear span bridge that will increase flow 

enough to keep the water out of Route 4 (except at Canaan Village 

Pizza) and out of Depot Street. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All but three houses and businesses would be protected; a 

reduction of more than 20 that flood regularly now. 

 

The cost would be high and require a grant. In September we applied 

for a Transportation Alternatives Program grant that would cover 80% 

of the cost. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We hope to hear the results of the application by Town Meeting Day. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, Mike Samson, Town Administrator 

Canaan Local 
Share would be 
$120,000 


